
___________________________________________________________________ 
LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP 

Lisa Rietsema, Clerk 
15344 Blackhawk Rd. 
Audubon, MN 56511 

(218) 841-3777 
Treasurer: Ruth Pung                                  Supervisors: Ed Clem, Jason Rosing, 
Chairman: Dave Opsahl                          Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist 

 

The Lake Eunice Township held their annual meeting at the town hall on March 10, 2015 at 8:15pm. Dave 

Opsahl, Chairman called the meeting to order.  Jason Rosing was nominated as moderator by Dave Opsahl, 2nd 

by Ed Clem and it carried.    

2014 Annual meeting minutes were approved as written by a motion from Scott Rietsema, 2nd by Ed Clem and 

it carried. 

2014 Treasurer’s Report was read and approved as written by a motion from Ed Clem, 2nd by Al Bergquist and 

it carried.   

Dave Opsahl gave the road report of the projects/maintenance completed in 2014 and the proposed repairs 

and improvements for 2015.  The township board has hired John Okeson to take a look at all the township 

roads and give a report on which ones will need to be repaired first. A motion was made by Lloyd Kohler to 

approve the road report and 2nd by Jeff Moritz and it carried. 

The 2016 proposed budget was reviewed and discussed with a zero budget increase.  Al Bergquist made a 

motion to approve the 2016 budget as proposed, 2nd by Lloyd Kohler and it carried. 

The depository, newspapers used to publish notices and the posting stations were approved to remain the 

same by a motion from Ed Clem, 2nd by Gerry Johnson and it carried. 

The gopher bounty will remain the same by a motion from Gerald Johnson, 2nd by Dave Opsahl and it carried. 

Lloyd Kohler made a motion to hold the annual elections from 5-8pm and the annual meeting to follow at 

8:15pm on March 8, 2016, 2nd by Al Bergquist and it carried. 

Chris Wiedenmeyer – New Fire Chief introduced himself to the township and gave an update of the Audubon 

Fire Department volunteers.  They currently have 19 members and they have opened it out further for 

volunteers to a six to eight mile radius to try to get some more new members.  Chris stated that they would 

like to have at least 6 more volunteers. 

A motion was made by Gerald Johnson to adjourn at 8:38pm, 2nd by Lloyd Kohler and it carried. 

Minutes to be approved at the annual meeting of 2016.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk 

 


